
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rescind Boil Water Notice: US Highway 431 from 14th Avenue toward 
the South and Seale Road from 5th St. South southward. (December 
23, 2024) 

The "Precautionary Boil Water Notice" is hereby rescinded following the repair and 
maintenance of the water system and the satisfactory completion of bacteriological tests 
showing that boiling water is not necessary. You may resume normal water usage at this 
time. 

What Happened? 
On Friday, December 20, 2024, a severe water leak was found which required immediate 
repair.  To allow the repair, the water had to be turned off along US Highway 431 which led to a 
loss of pressure in the distribution system. 

What was done? 
The water main has been repaired. As a precautionary safety measure, the City of Phenix City 
issued a precautionary boil water notice for residences affected by the water leak repair. 
Samples of the water in the affected area were taken and tested for bacteria. Test results found 
no bacteria, therefore boiling water is not necessary. You may resume normal water usage at 
this time. 

For more information, please contact:  
Phenix City Utilities Dispatch (334-448-2903) or  

Phenix City Water Filtration Plant (334-291-4757) 

 


